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Candace and Nathan –
 
This email provides a summary of the PFAS sampling conducted to date and planned
upcoming investigation activities associated with the WRR facility in Eau Claire (BRRTS:
#02-18-587957).  In April and May 2021, groundwater samples were collected for PFAS
analysis from 17 groundwater monitoring wells on and downgradient of the WRR facility. 
Additionally, water samples were collected on July 27th and August 13th from 12 of the 17
private wells whose owners received our July 14th survey questionnaire requesting permission
to sample their wells.   Copies of the analytical results of the PFAS samples collected from the
groundwater monitoring and private wells have been sent to the WDNR and WDHS.  Figures
showing the locations of PFAS samples collected from monitoring wells in April and May and
private wells in July and August are attached to this email for reference.   
 
To date, the only well owner that we haven’t received a reply from is PW-5.   Samples are
scheduled to be collected from PW-9, PW-12, and PW-17 today.  We received the attached
response from the owner of PW-6 who declined to have a sample collected from his well for
PFAS analysis.  
 
Going forward, we plan to collect samples for PFAS analysis from PW-5 (if approved) and
from the on-site and downgradient wells associated with the VOC investigation at the WRR
facility that were not sampled in April or May.  Those wells will be sampled during the
upcoming semi-annual VOC groundwater monitoring event in late Sept/early Oct.  Samples
will also be collected from the seeps on the eastern bank of Lowes Creek as shown on Figure
2.  After the results of the semi-annual groundwater sampling event are received from the
laboratory, a report summarizing the results of all PFAS samples collected in 2021 from
groundwater monitoring and private water supply wells will be sent to the WDNR.  That
report will include a proposed scope of work for on-going PFAS monitoring and investigation,
as appropriate.  In the meantime, please let me know if you have any questions or need
additional information.
 
Thanks,     
 
Anthony W. Miller, P.S.S. | Project Manager | Senior Environmental Scientist
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Gannett Fleming, Inc.  | 8040 Excelsior Dr., Suite 303, Madison, WI  53717
Cell: 608.400.6815 | awmiller@gfnet.com
Excellence Delivered As Promised
Gannett Fleming is ISO 9001:2015 Certified.
www.gannettfleming.com 

PRINTING SUSTAINABILITY STATEMENT: Gannett Fleming is committed to conserving natural resources and minimizing adverse
environmental impacts in projects. Accordingly, project documentation will be provided in electronic format only unless clients
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Property Owner Well Sample Request Form 

Property Owner: ___ _ 

Parcel ID #: 180242260909110 -------~~~~~~------------------

Property Address: ---~18~2~0~S~u=s=an=D~r~., =E=au~C=la=i=re~, ~W~I~5~4~7~01~-~93~0~0~---

□ We request that WRR sample our well and, if necessary, provide suitable drinking water 

to our home. Therefore, we give approval for Gannett Fleming to collect a water sample 

from our well. A phone number where we can be reached during business hours (8 am 

to 5 pm) Monday through Friday is__________ The best time to collect 
a sample would be _________________________ _ 

)Q No, we do not want to have samples collected for PFAS analysis from the well that 

services our home. 

If necessary, you can reach us after regular working hours at 

Signed: __ Date: ~;_.,_ff---_~_/ __ 




